March 25, 2010
TO:

Hon. Domenic M. Recchia 


Chair, Finance Committee



Members of the Finance Committee

FROM:
Anthony Brito, Finance Division

RE:
Finance Committee Agenda of March 25, 2010-Resolution approving a tax exemption for one preconsidered Land Use Item (Council District’s 36).
HPD has submitted requests to the Council to approve a property tax exemption for the Medgar Evers Houses in Council Member Vann’s District. 

The Medgar Evers Houses contains nine multiple dwellings that will provide 307 units of rental housing for low-income families.  The sponsor, Omni New York LLC will finance the rehabilitation of the property with a loan from the Housing Development Corporation, federal low-income housing tax credits, and HPD’s Participation Loan Program.  This project currently receives an exemption from real property taxation pursuant to §420-c of the Real Property Tax Law that will expire in 2033.  However, upon execution of the new HDC loan and regulatory agreement, the prior exemption will terminate.  In order to facilitate the project, a new partial exemption from real property taxation must be granted to the project that is coterminous with the term of the new HDC mortgage loan.  The value of the tax exemption is projected at $263,000 in the first year of the exemption and $19.8 million over the 32-year length of the exemption.  This item was passed by the Council as Resolution No. 64 on March 3, 2010, however that original resolution was missing a block and lot number. This new resolution has the entire block and lot numbers associated with this property and will therefore allow for the proper execution of the tax exemption.  
This item has the approval of Council Member Vann. 
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